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Next steps: Contractual arrangements for prototype practices 

As previously communicated to you the regulations that underpin the prototype 
arrangements will fall on the 31 st March 2022 and by default all contractors will return 
to their underlying GOS contract or PDS agreement. 

We would firstly like to take this opportunity to thank you all for the commitment 
shown to the piloting/prototyping programme undertaken within the Department of 
Health and Social Care (DHSC). We also recognise that for many of you the 
reversion to your underlying contract will be a significant step. We share your 
disappointment that the prototype contract has not proven to be suitable for 
widespread rollout, however the experiences of practices who joined the programme 
have offered important lessons to inform ongoing discussions on contract reform. 
We've listened to feedback from the profession about the support requested over the 
coming period and this letter sets out the specific arrangements that will be in place 
across the remainder of this financial year and for 2022/2023. This support is 
designed to ease the transition, and to reduce as far as possible any additional 
burden caused by this change. 

Support to contractors 

Helpline and support for patients I contractors 

We have heard from many contractors concerns that patients are likely to have many 
questions particularly about 'what does this mean for me?'. We will be 
communicating to all your patients via a patient letter, sent directly to them via NHS 
BSA detailing what they should expect to experience on future visits. A patient leaflet 
will also be produced for use in practice, again designed to answer generic patient 
questions. 

It may be a natural default position for patients, in the first instance, to contact your 
practice for further details. To help reduce any additional burden within already 
stretched reception teams, we will be mobilising a dedicated helpline to support 
prototype patients and contractors. In addition to providing patient information the 
helpline will also provide you support on any contractual requirements across the 
transitional period. Full details of the dedicated helpline will be shared once 
arrangements are finalised. 

Support to restore your patient base 










